Town of Roann

Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order on September 14,1998 at 7 p.m. in the basement of the Library, by Pres. Larry Rensberger. Jim Pell, Bruce Shaw, Roddie Sizemore, Dave Magley, and Julia Rensberger were present. Residents Mary Wilson and Steve Clingaman were also present. Minutes from August meeting were read and approved. Claims for September were approved.

Old Business, Cheryl Ross from Heaven on Earth has finished with the log cabin lawn planting, flowers need to be watered and there are a couple flowers that have died and C/T talked with her and she would replace Well Head Protection- the Board received a quote from MD Wessler the board will take under advisement. Bruce will talk to Kurt Snyder to find out when formation of the Local planning team meeting will be held. Jim made the motion to publish a public notice for volunteers. Larry 2nd. St. Paving- have not heard when Gaunt & Son will be in to pave. CEDIT plan-sidewalks-Clerk-Treasurer will find sidewalk plans for next meeting. Junk cars have been plated or moved. Clerk Treasurer will get quotes for new computer. Water deposit- need to get a policy in the minutes on returns.

New Business, Discussed changes needing to be made for 1999 Budget, salaries need to come from General, Water & Sewage instead of just General Fund. There was discussion of raising water & sewage rates to meet the increases. Tabled for more information. Storm Sewer on Adams St. near West St. is a large hole. Larry & Bruce will check into it. There has been a complaint about trash on the Williams property on Benton St. in the Alley Larry will talk with them. Bruce said he could take the Town truck to them to fill with brush. Jim made the motion to have Auditor of the State checks electronically deposited at the request of the Clerk-Treasurer, Larry 2nd. Merry go round at the school still needs to be repaired. Several vendors drove stakes into the pavement during the Festival and Bruce is to find out how to repair them before more damage is done. Bruce has gotten good reports on the water systems, no more chlorine is needed now in the water. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. The next regular meeting will be October 12, 1998, at 7 p.m. in the Library basement.

September 21, 1998

Prepared for Roann Town Board Submitted by Julia Rensberger Clerk-Treasurer Roann, IN